
MONDAY CURRICULUM DAY – TUESDAY CUP DAY
Enjoy your long weekend

Hi Everyone
It has been a very busy fortnight since our last newsletter. A number of schools in our 
network have unfortunately  been shut for deep cleaning due to COVID infections. Please 
ensure when visiting the school, you follow all proper procedures. 
A few of our students have been coming to school with coughs and colds. If your child has 
any signs of a cough or cold, please keep them at home until better and if at all concerned 
please book a COVID test. 

Transition Days – 2022 Foundation Students
I am extremely pleased to be able to announce that we are able to have our 2022 
Foundation students come to our school for Transition. 
Dates: Wednesdays 10, 17, 24, November and 1 December.
Time: 9.00 – 12.00. Please bring along wide brimmed hat and lunch. 
State Wide Transition day is Tuesday 7 December all day. Looking forward to seeing 
everyone.

Swimming
Attached to this newsletter is a swimming notice. Please fill in and return to school with 
payment if required. Our four sessions are on Wednesdays – beginning 10th November.

Christmas Concert and Graduation 
Our Christmas concert is planned for Tuesday 14 December. The concert will incorporate a  
presentation from our grade 6 graduation students, two short Christmas plays, a couple of 
Christmas carols and of course a visit from Santa. This year our concert will be at the 
Springhurst Hall. Hope to see you there. 

WAVES End of Year Swimming – Wednesday 15 December
We plan to visit a park in Wodonga for a play and lunch then attend WAVES for swimming. 
Notices to come out in next newsletter.

School Photos
On Tuesday envelopes were sent home with students for you to order photos. These will 
be taken next Thursday 4 November. Could all students please wear yellow t-shirts and 
blue shorts/skorts/track pants? Please ensure envelopes are returned by Wednesday at the 
latest.

Masks
Good to see the grade 3 – 6 students wearing masks. We have plenty disposable
masks here if needed. Junior students are welcome to wear masks as well.

ART Awards
Congratulations. This week’s art awards go to Will and Ashley. Well done!!

World Teachers’ Day
Tomorrow is world teachers’ day. I would like to take this opportunity to thank 
the fabulous staff we have at this school. I’m sure you would agree with me, we 
are extremely lucky.
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Term Dates 2021 
Term 1: 27 Jan – 1 Apr    
Term 2: 19 Apr – 25 Jun
Term 3: 12 Jul – 17 Sep
Term 4: 4 Oct – 17 Dec

School Council Meeting
Tuesday 12 October @ 

5.30pm

Curriculum Day
Monday 1 November

Friday 17 December

Melbourne Cup 
Holiday

Tuesday 2 November

Thursday 28 October 2021
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Senior Room
Anzac Road has been a hive of activity over this past fortnight. The Senior Room has settled back into school well and 
the remote learning phase of this school year has taught us everything that we love about being in the classroom.
Tutoring groups have returned throughout Maths lessons and the students are showing considerable growth with the 
added guidance of Mrs. Walker. Throughout English, we have begun reading Wonder. The students are really 
enjoying it and the conversations about the storyline have been excellent learning for us in the classroom and 
playground.
This week has seen some students bring bikes, a fantastic opportunity for them to show off their skills. If the weather 
remains acceptable, we may continue allowing this for a few more weeks.
Other things that are happening in the senior room: SunSmart tv commercial project, Friday Physical Education with 
Georgie, Dodgeball in the Multi-Purpose room, and spelling activities. 
Here’s to another great fortnight at Springhurst Primary!
Mr S

Junior Room
We have continued to make huge improvements in reading over the term. All students completed running records 
over the last fortnight and all have made growth since the last assessment. This is due partly to the effort of you, 
parents and carers, hearing your child read every night and practise their words. Thank you.
The students have completed the writing component of their narratives and now are busy illustrating their books. 
Their stories follow the same structure of the book “The Little Red Hen’.  These will be sent home when complete. I 
hope you enjoy hearing their stories.
In Maths we are continuing with counting and multiplication. Most students can count by 1s, 10s, 5s, and 2s. We have 
stated practising counting by 4s. A little bit harder but they are up to the challenge. 
Since the students have come back, we have been concentrating on taking turns and sharing. This has proven to be a 
bit challenging for a couple. I have introduced DOJO points to reward the desired behaviours and so far this is working 
well.  
Wendy

Rutherglen Junior Cricket
The Rutherglen will field teams i n the Under 16, Under 14 and Under 
12 Competitions in the Wangaratta and District Cricket Association 
this season
Training is held at Barkly Park Rutherglen at the following times

Under 16 Tuesday and Thursday 4:30pm
Under 14 Thursday 4:30pm
Under 12 Wednesday 4:30pm
Matches will commence on Saturday November 6th (at this stage 

players do not need to be double vaccinated)
The club will also run a Woolworths Blast Centre on Friday Nights 

commencing November 19th
To register for any junior cricket please visit playcricket.com.au and 

search for Rutherglen
For more information please call Wayne Cooper 0439494027

Phys. Ed. with Georgie

Bikes A full sand pit

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fplaycricket.com.au%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cspringhurst.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cc6872177e1174e0f65bb08d99760e7e4%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637707264745766789%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=J%2BVUnQF%2FpeHvKvsOXdpLRsMt7PTqueUw%2Fpr0qUaLOS8%3D&reserved=0
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